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The mission of historic First Church is to bring diverse people of metropolitan Buffalo together to follow Jesus Christ 
through worshiping God, fostering spiritual growth and serving the community. 

LIGHT FROM THE TOWER 

December 2014 



 

2 

AN EPISTLE FROM PHIL 

TO ALL THE SAINTS AT FIRST PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH 
 

 Advent is upon us and the stores are full of shoppers. Christmas decorations make a wonderland of the 

streets and churches. Some of you may even have your decorations out as I write this and I commend you for 

getting yours out early. So far all I have done to prepare for Christmas is to take down Ann Weems wonderful 

book of poetry Kneeling in Bethlehem, read a couple of her poems and play a Christmas CD I was given last 

week. Obviously, I’m not quite ready yet.  

 And that is of course the way it always is when God bursts into our lives-not quite ready! Instead of 

coming in on schedule as we ask God to do, the divine breaks into our lives at times not listed on the 

“Estimated Time of Arrival” board in our brains. As Ann Weems puts it: “When God is ready/ God will come/ 

even to a godforsaken place/ like a stable in Bethlehem.”  

 Since I am finally old enough to have learned that lesson I no longer expect Christmas Day to come 

with a blinding light or a final trumpet blare announcing God’s arrival. Such hopes are for people who think 

that they know all they need to know about God and who still believe that they can predict divine arrival times. 

Instead I have learned to look, and listen, for God’s arrival in the still small voices of laughing children or the 

silent moments of faithful people at prayer, in the times when I feel alone or when I am busy doing something 

else. I have learned to expect God in unexpected times and to look in unexpected places for Emmanuel, God-

With-Us appearances.  

This Advent I hope you will join me in seeking God in the unexpected moments of your lives. It may 

well be that you find a real sense of God love as you witness the lighting of the Advent wreath or watch the 

children’s Christmas pageant. More likely, however, you’ll feel the Lord’s presence in the laughing children 

who run up and down the aisle after church or in the faces in the crowd at a street corner. 

Most of all I just hope and pray that you will find God at work I your lives whenever and wherever 

God is working. So join me in the watching. Wait with me wherever you are. Somehow, somewhere, and 

sometime soon, I believe you will truly experience the joy that is Emmanuel. For God is with us, and will 

forever be. 

 

Yours for a God filled Advent, 

 

 

 

 

Phil Gittings, Interim Pastor 

Ku Moo 
Bah Dane 
Lucas Lloyd 
Patrick Quinlan 

Nancy Barry 
Pat Brown 
Gay Shee 
To Paw 

Suzanne Pilon 
Tim Hess 
Jean Hess 
 

On behalf of the Worship & Music Committee, thank you to the many volunteers who 
helped “Hang the Greens” to decorate the Sanctuary for Christmas! 
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First Presbyterian Church presents: 

Sunday, December 7 @ 7 PM  
Poetry & Jazz music combine to create a  
unique worship experience in the chapel.  

featuring Pianist Michael McNeill and  
Brian DeJesus on Bass. 

 
Potluck meal at 6 PM in the chapel.  
Bring a friend, and a dish to pass!  
Save the date for January 4th too!  

Womenõs Association will host the annual Dickens 
Celebration after church on Sunday, December 14th in 
the Chapel. Enjoy taking part in readings in dramatic 
form. This is your big chance to become a full -fledged 
thespian. Who knows? You may be Tiny Tim, Ghost of 
Christmas Past, Bob Crachit or even Scrooge himself. Itõll 
be an afternoon of fun! Bring a yummy snack of finger 
foods or dessert! 
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ADVENT AND CHRISTMAS WORSHIP 
 
This year we have planned our worship services around the traditional themes of Advent: Hope, Peace, Joy and 
Love. Each week we will light the candles on the Advent Wreath as we move closer to Bethlehem. In addition to 
our many beloved hymns of Advent and Christmas we’ll sing some new words to old familiar tunes that will enliven 
our worship and give us new things to think about. On November 30 we began with the theme of Hope and how 
we must wait for God as we live our lives. Here is the line-up for the rest of Advent: 
 
December 7 Peace 
 The Prince of Peace is one of the many names given to Jesus long before he was born and laid in the 
manger. Many centuries before Christ the prophet Isaiah looked forward to a time when God would “Comfort my 
people” and peace was promised to all who followed the ways of God. Reading from Isaiah 40 and Mark 1 we’ll 
ponder the truth of Christ’s peace as we await his coming. We also share our Advent communion. 
 
 Jazz Vespers 
 The first Sunday of the month has become almost a tradition this year here 
 At First Presbyterian Church as we have celebrated a number of Jazz Vesper services.  

Our service on December 7 at 7:00 p.m. will be a Christmas celebration as we sing favorite hymns, listen to 
some wonderful jazz music and meditate on a variety of poems, songs and just enjoy some silence 
together.  

 
December 14 Joy 
 The joyous celebrations of a Christmas season are meant to be just a little foretaste of the abiding and 
abundant Joy that Christ offer all his followers. On this Third Sunday of Advent we will focus on the joy of 
anticipating God’s action as we read Isaiah 61 where the prophet talks about what God has sent him to do. We’ll 
also hear about John the Baptist whose baptism prepared the way for Joy to enter the world. 
 
December 21 Love  
Christmas Pageant 
 Our Fourth Sunday of Advent brings us to the brink of the coming of Emmanuel. We will listen once again 
to the Magnificat, Mary’s song as she awaited the birth of her son. In our final Sunday of preparation for Christmas 
we’ll take one final spiritual inventory of our personal readiness for God’s love to enter our world and enjoy our 
children’s Christmas Pageant. Then we’ll be ready for Emmanuel! 
 
December 24 Christmas Eve 
 At 7:30 p.m. we will share in one of the most important traditions of the year as we celebrate the birth of 
Christ with a Christmas Eve Service of Candlelight. This year we have again invited our fellow Christians from Village 
Church to join us in the wonderful celebration of God-With-Us and we hope you’ll come to light a candle, sing 
your favorite hymns, and celebrate the coming of Christ to the Bethlehem manger.  
 
December 28 Sunday After Christmas 
 The Christmas season continues after Christmas day and we’ll celebrate the continuing miracle of God’s 
love for us as we share in this final worship service of the season, and of the calendar year. 
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By Meg Doerzbacher, Christian Education Director 

 

 As busy and exciting as it can be, the Advent season can also be a time of real spiritual growth 

for us. During Advent we reflect on the meaning of the coming of Godõs Chosen Oneñ Jesus, the 

Messiah. As we prepare for the coming Christmas celebration, we should take opportunities to reflect 

on just what Jesusõ birth means to us. According to Donald K. McKim, òthe covenants God established 

in the Old Testament é are dramatic signs of Godõs desire to be in relationship with those who will 

live in a covenant relationship with God, a relationship marked by gratitude and obedience.ó These 

covenants were the precursor to Godõs ultimate covenant, made through the birth, life, death, 

resurrection, and ascension of Jesus Christ. The coming of Godõs Messiah that we anticipate in Advent 

and celebrate at Christmas marks the beginning of Godõs ultimate plan for establishing a relationship 

with us, a permanent, life-giving relationship. And it is this relationship that we seek to nurture through 

spiritual formation, the goal of Christian Education. 

 

 So as we go about our busy plans for Christmas, what can we do to remind ourselves of the 

life-changing truth of the season? For some of us this comes easy, but for others, we need to make a 

special effort. And for still others, Christmas reminds us of things that are missing in our lives. Yet 

Advent is always a season of hope. In Paulõs second letter to the Corinthians, he reminds his readers 

that òin Jesus every one of Godõs promises is a ôYesõó (2 Corinthians 1:20a, my paraphrase).  

 

 So, dear brothers and sisters, if you are seeking a closer walk with God, òSeek, and you will 

find.ó (Matthew 7:7) Here are just a few ideas of ways we can draw closer to God during this season 

of Advent: 

§  Attend as many church activities as you can. Being with your Christian family will help you feel 

closer to God 

§  Sing Christmas songs or listen to (spiritual) Christmas music 

§  Make a commitment to spend more time in prayer during Advent 

§  Make time to do something for someone in need 

 

 It is my sincere hope and prayer that this Advent season will be one of joy and blessing to each 

and every one of you.  

 

òBut the angel said to them, ôDo not be afraid; for see ð I am bringing you good news of great joy for all 

the people: to you is born this day in the city of David a Savior, who is the Messiah, the Lord.ó  

ð Luke 2:10-11, NRSV 

FIRST FRIDAYS ALLENTOWN  

TOWER LIGHTING 

Friday, December 5  

5:00-9:00 PM 

 

One Symphony Circle, Inc. 

invites you to a special holiday 

lighting of the tower for First 

Fridays Allentown. Quaker 

Bonnet will provide cider, hot 

chocolate, and other goodies. 

Celebrate the season with our 

Allentown neighbors! 

CHRISTMAS PAGEANT 

Advent: A Time for Waiting is the title of this 

yearõs Christmas Pageant, which will be held 

during worship on Sunday morning, 

December 21. And we want YOU to be 

involved! We will need three narrators, 

three readers, and several actors to play all 

the characters. We encourage anyone of 

any age to participate! We will rehearse at 

9:30 a.m. that morning, prior to worship. 

Please sign the sheet in the Narthex if you 

want to be involved, or let Meg 

Doerzbacher know by December 14th.  
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December Acolytes 
 
December 7  Case Darby &  
  Obed Otchere-Barima 
December 14 Gay Shee 
December 21 Marianne Akiwumi 
December 24 Mark Juan Armesto 
December 28 Nanayaw Osei 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

PECANS FOR SALE 
 
Again this year the CMO Committee will 
sell one-pound bags of Georgia pecans 
for $10 each. Get your pecans for 
Christmas baking. Recipes available! 
 

Proceeds benefit VOICE Buffalo. 

The Women’s Association is again selling 
famous Claxton fruitcakes for the holidays. 
The price is $7.50 each, and checks made 
payable to Women’s Association may be left 
in Christina Banas’ mailbox in the church 
office.  

BIBLES: GIVING THE GIFT OF GOD’S LIGHT 
As part of our Advent celebration, we will 
be giving Bibles to anyone–adult or child–
who does not have one of their own dur-
ing worship on Sunday, December 7. If you 
or someone you know need(s) a Bible, 
please contact Meg Doerzbacher at 
meg@firstchurchbuffalo.org or call 884-
7250, ext. 16.  

mailto:meg@firstchurchbuffalo.org
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Make a joyful noise to the LORD, all the earth; break forth into joyous song and sing praises. 
— Psalm 98:4 

 December is a time of anticipation and celebration, and most children can hardly contain their excitement. But in 
the midst of all the busyness and glitz and glamour that Christmastide has become in our world, how do we teach our 
children about the real meaning of the season? 
 Of course, we must first talk to them. Read them the stories from the Bible about Jesus’ birth. Remind them that 
Christmas is about the ultimate gift that God gave us— Jesus, our Savior. But there are other little things we can do to 
help make the season more Christ-centered. One simple idea is to use music.  
 My husband and I were both blessed enough to be raised in homes where music was appreciated. Now, no 
one in either of our families is a particularly gifted musician, but, there was always some sort of music playing in the 
background of our young lives. And the kinds of music that were playing always varied, from popular music to classical. 
Especially at Christmastime, our home was filled with joyful music. 
 Why music? Well, music is a unique gift God gives us, unlike any other. Music can help us express our thoughts 
and feelings when we can’t find the right words. It can help us express our prayers of thanks to God. Throughout the 
Bible, God’s people used music to worship and communicate with our Creator, Sustainer, and Savior. Of course, if God 
has given you a talent for music, you should share that with your children. But even if you can’t carry a tune in a bucket, 
you can turn off the television, turn on the radio, pull out some old CD’s, or tune in on the Internet to Spirit-filled music 
that will help your children think about the real reason for the season. 
Here are a few quotes from Kathleen Long Bostrom’s book, 99 Ways to Raise Spiritually Healthy Children:  
 “Music has the power to lift us to the heights of joy as well as to move us to tears … Fill your home with music. 
Lots of it. All kinds of it. Clap to the beat of your toddler banging on his dinner plate. Play background music during 
dinner. Fall asleep at night to the soothing sounds of classical strings … Music can make the soul sing and give shape to a 
creative spirit and energy.”  
 You don’t have to be a great singer to sing along, either. The Bible does not say “make a joyful noise unto the 
Lord in perfect pitch!” It just says to sing! 

 Our Adult Sunday School class is studying Advent this month. 
Illuminating Advent is a special curriculum in our denomination’s Being 
Reformed series. Written by Donald K. McKim, a good friend and former 
classmate of our pastor, Illuminating Advent focuses on the four main themes 
of Advent: Hope, Peace, Joy and Love. Each week we’ll study Scriptures that 
help us understand these themes, and share personal experiences from our 
own faith journeys. We hope you’ll join us at 9:30 a.m. each Sunday morning 
in Phil’s study for these unique discussions. 
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Highlights  Actual YTD 

Dec. 31, 2012 

Actual YTD 

Oct. 31, 2013 

Pledge Income $126,043 $104,383 

Plate Income $12,871 $16,742 

Rental Income $73,421 $22,773 

October 2014  

Financial Items  

Actual YTD 

Oct. 31, 2014 

Actual YTD 

Oct. 31, 2013 

Total Income $346,887 $241,230 

Total Expenses $557,240 $419,794 

Deficit support from the Endowment $178,679 $156,291 

 Actual YTD 

Oct. 31, 2014 

 

STEWARDSHIP REMINDER 
As we continue to work toward our goal of staying in our historic building and turning our congregation 

around so that we can grow into the future God has in store for us we need all of you to help get us there. If 

you haven’t filled our your stewardship “Estimate of Giving” card as yet please get it in to the church as soon 

as possible. Members of the Stewardship Team are calling everyone who hasn’t turned in the card as yet, and 

we need your help if we are going to have a balanced budget next year. We hope and pray that God will lead 

you to commit yourselves with a pledge, and if possible an increase in your giving. May God bless you all. 

 

2014 GIVING DEADLINE 

2014 donations to the church must be receive by December 22. If you have any questions, please contact 

Bookkeeper David Bond at 884-7250, ext. 17 or DBond@firstchurchbuffalo.org. 

WOMEN’S  
BOOK CLUB  

 
Women's Book group will meet on 
Thursday, December 4 at 6:00 p.m. for a 
pot luck meal, Christmas book exchange, 
and to discuss the book The Obituary 
Writer by Ann Hood. The gathering will be 
at Ingrid Meyer’s home 

SAVE THE DATE! 
Drumming Circle for Women  

 
January 11th at 4:00 pm   

followed by a  
potluck dinner in the chapel.  
Child care will be provided.   

A professional drummer seasoned in 
leading drumming circles in the WNY 

region will lead the event.  
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Donate to Fight Ebola in Africa 

  

As you think about Christmas and gift giving, please think about people suffering from ebola in Sierra Leo-

ne, Liberia, and Guinea. Ebola may be the worst disease in the world, killing more than half of all who 

contract it. These countries where ebola is fierce have very limited resources, very little medical care, 

and few doctors. 

  

The ebola outbreak is being fought with some outside government assistance from the U.S. and Europe, 

and by volunteer non-profit organizations, including churches. From the news it seems that Doctors With-

out Borders is the leading body on the scene in these three countries. Our Presbyterian Church Disaster 

Assistance is involved. Jericho Road here in Buffalo's West Side and East Side also has a clinic in Sierra Le-

one. We are involved with Jericho Road directly and they employ members of our congregation. 

  

While others are also involved, these three would be effective and responsible organizations to give to. 

Here is the contact information for them: 

  

 Jericho Road, 184 Barton Street, Buffalo, NY 14213; 348-3000. 

 Presbyterian Disaster Assistance, Account 000190, P.O. Box 643700,  

  Pittsburgh, PA 15264 866/732-6121 

 Doctors Without Borders, P.O. Box 5023, Hagerstown, MD 21741 

  or 333 Seventh Avenue, New York City, NY 10001 

  

The Methodist Church and the Lutheran Church are also very involved and operate hospitals and clin-

ics.  Contact those churches for more information. 

WINTER  
GLOVE DRIVE 

 
Now that the weather has turned cold, 
we will be collecting winter gloves for 
our food pantry patrons. Please donate 
if you can. We need large sizes of new 
or gently used gloves. Most of our pan-
try clients are male. Children's-sized 
gloves are not needed. Please use the 
donation basket on the chancel steps; 
it will remain there all winter long! Thank 
you!  

 
WHAT ARE YOU DOING NEW YEAR’S EVE? 

Maybe it's much too early in the game, 
Oh, but we thought we'd ask you  

just the same, 
What are you doing New Year's...New Year's eve?  

 
Will you help feed hungry people at Friends of Night People at 
Noon? First Church is committed to serving on the 5th 
Wednesday of the month. Mark your calendar now, and sign 
up in the Narthex. 
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First Church Calendar Highlights 

Sunday Morning Schedule 
  9:30 AM Adult Christian Education 
11:15 AM Worship 
11:30 AM Sunday School 
12:15 PM Fellowship Time 

 

Communion is served the first Sunday of the month. 
There is no Sunday school on Communion Sundays. 

 
 

Please note 
The church will be closed the week between 

Christmas and New Year’s Day, with the exception of 
worship on Sunday, December 28. 

 

Weekly Events 
Mondays 
6:30 PM Prayer Shawl Ministry at the  
  Eggertsville-Snyder Library 

 

Tuesdays 
10:30 AM Staff Meeting 
12:30 PM Food Bag Distribution 
4:30 PM Literacy Tutoring 

 

Wednesdays 
1:00 PM Bible Study 
4:30 PM Literacy Tutoring 

 

Building Use 
 

Thursdays   3-7 PM Native Offerings  
    Crop Share Pickup 
Fri. 12/12   Wedding Rehearsal 
Sat. 12/13   4:00 PM Nonmember wedding 
Wed. 12/17    6:30 PM Kleinhans Community 
    Association Christmas  
    Party 

 

Save the Date! 
 

Sun. 11/11 4:00 PM Women’s Drumming 
    Circle 

 

Committee Meetings 
 

Wed. 12/3   7:00 PM Church Life 
Tues. 12/9     5:30 PM Membership 
Tues. 12/9     6:30 PM Christian Education 
Wed. 12/10   5:45 PM Trustees 
Wed. 12/10    6:00 PM Deacons 
Thurs. 12/11   6:00 PM One Symphony Circle 
Wed. 12/17   7:00 PM Session 

 

Church Programs/Events 
 

Thurs. 12/4   6:00 PM Women’s Book Club 
    at Ingrid Meyer’s home 
Thurs. 12/4   7:00 PM McLaren Gathering 
Fri. 12/5   5:00 PM 1st Fridays Allentown 
Sun. 12/7   Bibles handed out in worship 
Sun. 12/7   6:00 PM Potluck Meal 
Sun. 12/7   7:00 PM Jazz Vespers 
Sun. 12/14 12:30 PM Dickens Celebration 
Sun. 12/14 Poinsettia Order Deadline 
Thurs. 12/18   January Newsletter Deadline 
Sun. 12/21   9:30 AM Christmas Pageant 
    Rehearsal 
Sun. 12/21   12:30 PM Potluck Meal 
Sun. 12/21     5:00 PM Christmas Caroling 
Wed. 12/24     7:30 PM Christmas Eve Service 
Sun. 12/31   12:00 PM Friends of Night People 
 

 

Sunday Morning Nursery Care 
First Church offers nursery services for infants and 
children up through age four. The nursery is located 
on the second floor of Allen Hall and is available from 
9:30 AM until the end of worship on Sunday 
mornings. Our paid nursery workers are safe and 
reliable and love children! Please feel free to use this 
service on Sunday mornings! 
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Again this Christmas season, we will decorate 

the chancel with poinsettias, beginning Sunday, 

December 14. To purchase a poinsettia 

honoring the memory of a loved one or 

celebrating someone special, please complete 

this form. The cost is $8.00 per plant. Orders 

can be placed in the offering plate or left in 

Christina Banasõs mailbox in the church office. 

 

Checks should be made payable to First 

Presbyterian Church with "poinsettias" indicated 

on the check. Reservations can also be made by 

calling the church office at 884-7250 and 

mailing your check. 

 

Dedications will be printed in the bulletin on December 21st and on Christmas 

Eve. If you would like your dedication to be anonymous, please indicate below. 

 

On Christmas Eve, December 24th, your plants may be taken home or given to a 

friend to share the good news of Christ from First Church. 

 

 

Todayõs date:       

 

Your Name:             

 

Number of plants:            

 

Name of person(s) memorializing/celebrating:        

 

              

 

Special wording:            

 

              

 

              

 

I would like my dedication to be anonymous:  YES     NO   (Please circle one) 

 

I will be taking my plant(s) home on Christmas Eve:  YES    NO  (Please circle one) 
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FIRST PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH OFFICERS 
 

BOARD OF DEACONS  
BY CLASS AND TERM 

 
Class of 2015 
Liz Kamke (1) 
Tina Osei (1) 

Judith Paradzai (2) 
Phil Sims (2) 

Denis Wettlaufer (2) 
 

Class of 2016 
Jackie Addo (1) 

Cleo Alexander (2) 
Mark Juan Armesto (2)  

José Gomez (2)  
Gifty Koramoah (1) 

Ken Madell (2) 
 

Class of 2017 
Pat Brown (2) 

Rebecca Laubenstein (1) 
Madeline Mason (1) 

Lovelace Quarshie (1) 
Olga Rico-Armesto (2) 

Nolan Whipple (1) 
 
 

FIRST PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH 
One Symphony Circle, Buffalo, NY 14201-1213 

(Across from Kleinhans) 
 

Phone: (716) 884-7250 Fax: (716) 884-7253 
www.firstchurchbuffalo.org  

email@firstchurchbuffalo.org 
 

Twitter: @1stChurchBflo 
ñLikeò us on Facebook:  

ñFirst Presbyterian Church of Buffalo, NYò 

 

FIRST CHURCH STAFF 
 

Rev. Dr. Philip S. Gittings, Interim Pastor 
 RevPhil@firstchurchbuffalo.org 
 Voicemail extension: 13 
 
 

The Reverend John Long, D.D. 
Parish Associate for Community Outreach
 JohnRLong17@verizon.net 
 
 

The Reverend Jack Smiley, Pastor Emeritus 
 
 

Dr. David Bond, Organist/Choirmaster, Bookkeeper 
 DBond@firstchurchbuffalo.org 
 Voicemail extension: 17 
 
 

Christina Banas, Business Manager 
 CBanas@firstchurchbuffalo.org 
 Voicemail extension: 11 
 
Meg Doerzbacher, Christian Education Director 
 Meg@firstchurchbuffalo.org 
 Voicemail extension: 16 
 
Quinton Meyer, Volunteer Assoc for Pastoral Visitation 
  Meyer405@aol.com 
 
 

Liz Kamke, Outreach Assistant 
 EKSK476@gmail.com 
 
 

Tom Hollfelder, Custodian/Security Guard 
 
Church Office, extension 10 
 
Weddings, extension 15 
 weddings@firstchurchbuffalo.org 

SESSION AND TRUSTEES  
BY CLASS AND TERM 

 

Clerk of Session 
Janet Hill  

 
 

Class of 2015 
Jean Hess (2) 
Tim Hess (1) 

Janet Hill (T) (2) 
Don Houck (T) (2) 
Susan Koeppel (1) 
Virginia McIntyre (1) 

 
Class of 2016 

Ian Bradford (T) (2) 
Mike Henry (T) (2) 

Stephanie Smith (1) 
Ryan Nadbrzuch (T) (1) 

Maria Oakley (1) 
 

Class of 2017 
Mark Armesto (T) (2) 

Lucas Lloyd (1) 
Henry Porter (T) (1)  

Sue Snyder (1) 
Roger Woodard (1) 

 
(T) indicates that the Elder has also 
been elected to serve as a Trustee. 

 

To reach Rev. Dr. Philip S. Gittings, 
Interim Pastor,  

call 884-7250, ext. 13 (Office)  
548-0466 (Cell)  

To reach Quinton Meyer,  
Volunteer Associate for Pastoral 

Visitation 
909-2259 (Cell) 

CHURCH OFFICE HOURS 
 

MONDAY  Closed 
TUESDAY  9 AM to 3 PM 
WEDNESDAY 9 AM to 12 PM 
THURSDAY  9 AM to 3 PM 
FRIDAY  9 AM to 12 PM 

Additional parking is available in the Gateway-
Longview lot on Wadsworth Street Sunday mornings 
from 9:00 AM to 1:30 PM, courtesy of Carl Paladino. 


